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Sample Letter to 
U.S. Department of Education
You can email letters to Betsy.Devos@ed.gov and copy Candice.Jackson@ed.gov. 
[DATE]
The Honorable Betsy DeVos

U.S. Department of Education

400 Maryland Avenue, SW

Washington, D.C. 20202
Dear Secretary DeVos: 

On behalf of the undersigned [PARENTS/STUDENTS/EDUCATORS/INDIVIDUALS/ORGANIZATIONS], we write to express our strong concerns regarding reports that the U.S. Department of Education (the Department) may be considering withdrawing the Federal School Discipline Guidance documents issued by the Department in January, 2014.  

[EXPLAIN YOUR CONNECTION TO THE TOPIC]
In January 2014, the U.S. Department of Justice and the Department of Education issued the “Dear Colleague Letter on the Nondiscriminatory Administration of School Discipline,” which clarified that school districts must discipline students without discriminating on the basis of race, color, or national origin. Media reports indicate that Department officials met with a group of educators interested in rescinding the guidance.
 This critical guidance does not create any new requirements for schools or school districts. Instead, it provides valuable information to schools and districts to help them determine whether their disciplinary policies result in different treatment or have an unfair impact on students of color. The guidance is designed to help schools follow the law they are obligated to obey to make sure students’ rights are protected. 
[SHARE ONE OR MORE STORIES THAT HIGHLIGHTS HOW UNFAIR DISCIPLINE PRACTICES HAVE A NEGATIVE IMPACT STUDENTS OF COLOR. THIS COULD BE YOUR OWN STORY, YOUR CHILD’S STORY, OR THE STORY OF A STUDENT (OR STUDENTS) YOU WORK WITH.] 
The Department must maintain this important tool, which serves the critical role of ensuring that schools and districts that receive federal funds follow existing laws designed to protect the rights of vulnerable students.

Sincerely,

[LIST NAMES BELOW]
� Wermund, B. “Obama’s School Discipline Guidelines Next to Go?” Politico. November 17, 2017. � HYPERLINK "https://www.politico.com/newsletters/morning-education/2017/11/17/obamas-school-discipline-guidelines-next-to-go-027074" �https://www.politico.com/newsletters/morning-education/2017/11/17/obamas-school-discipline-guidelines-next-to-go-027074�. 
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